# Patch Allotment Report July 2024

### Rentals

Two plots have newly been relet, otherwise no change.

# Occupancy

The Patch is currently full. The current waiting list is 30 with 2 Parishioners at the top.

## Railway sleepers:

There is still a small surplus of funds ring fenced for another charitable support option.

# Plot inspections.

The seasonal regular monthly reviews are now taking place and being recorded accordingly. A few plot holders have been written to with termination notices. As a result, the plot availability situation may change shortly.

### <u>A.G.M</u>

Saw the retirement of incumbent chair (Les Burgess). Les nominated Keith Shepherd to take over as chair and he was duly elected. It was felt that a dual role was too much for 1 person and Ricci Jenner stood as secretary.

At the Committee meeting the following Sunday the positions of chair and secretary were reviewed. Due to Ricci's personal commitments, she felt unable to perform as secretary it was proposed/seconded and unanimously agreed that Keith and Ricci swap roles.

Ricci Jenner is the current Chair and Keith has resumed his role as secretary.

At the same meeting, all committee members signed as agreeing to abide by the Data Protection Act (PDF copy in the shared <u>folders</u>).

The Devolved Management agreement amendments were presented to the management team who reviewed and approved the changes. The changes were agreed unanimously and have been recommended to the full committee. (9/6/24). Which also accepted the changes unanimously. P.Nash will forward this to the Parish at their meeting.

Patch Allotment Association.